
Notice of intent to make a determination  
Caribou Street Culvert Replacement – Public Comments Invited  
September 19, 2019 – Indigenous Services Canada must determine whether the proposed Caribou 
Street Culvert Replacement, located in Rainy River First Nation is likely to cause significant adverse 
environmental effects. To help inform this determination, Indigenous Services Canada is inviting 
comments from the public respecting that determination.  
 
Written comments must be submitted by October 19, 2019 to:  
Aaron Pervais 
Indigenous Services Canada, 100 Anemki Place, Suite 101 
Aaron.pervais2@canada.ca 

The Proposed Project  
This section of Caribou Street requires the replacement of a 3 metre x 36 metre long culvert.  The 
existing culvert has signs of failure/collapse in 2 different areas.  This road access allows members of the 
First Nation to access a secondary road that exits the community in case of any Emergency situations 
This culvert is used for the main stream to flow into the Rainy River. The replacement of this culvert 
would last another 20 plus years. 
 


